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Doss, Gary

From: Donna Mahon
Sent: Thursday, December 11, 2014 1:44 PM
To: Margie M. Piliere
Cc: Reynolds, Samuel L NAP; Jerri Weigand; Pettit, Chris
Subject: RE: Yank Marine

Hi Margie- DEP is exploring if the permit can be extended which requires a consultation with the AG’s 

Office.  The permit was extended under the Permit Extension Act and so we have to see if there is a means to 

extend.  If we don’t have a recourse then the only other way is through extension of the Permit Extension Act 

for which there is a bill pending in the Senate right now to extend permits an additional two years.  It is not up 

for hearing today or Monday so not sure of the timing.   That consult is underway and I will provide that 

information as soon as we have it…I know it is being given a priority.  At this time it may be that Michele 

would want to indicate that the original permit was extended through the Permit Extension Act and DEP is 

exploring if there is a means to extend this permit.  If not, then if the current pending PEA legislation is passed, 

the permit would be extended for two years. (I do not have the bill #). 

 

From the perspective of the Army Corp of Engineer (ACOE) permit, if Mrs. Yank hasn’t done so yet she needs 

to immediately make a formal request to the ACOE to request an extension to the ACOE permit.  Her request 

needs to document a rational cause as to why the permit needs to be extended.  If it is based on the inability 

to secure financial backing then she needs to explain what transpired between the time of the permit and this 

request to support the rationale. 

 

Her request should go to the attention of Sam Reynolds, Chief, Application Section II, Regulatory Branch, 

Philadelphia District, USACE via email immediately and followed with a hard copy.  Sam’s email address is  

Samuel.L.Reynolds@usace.army.mil.  

 

Sam indicated to me that Mrs. Yank requested the NEPA documents attached to the permit.  I would say that at this 

time unless we 

 

From: Margie M. Piliere [mailto:MPiliere@njeda.com]  

Sent: Thursday, December 11, 2014 5:47 AM 

To: Donna Mahon; Pettit, Chris; Jerri Weigand 
Subject: Yank Marine 

 

Hello, 

As you know, Ms. Yank sent an email to your commissioner earlier this week regarding her permit extension.  I was 

wondering if you heard anything yet?  Our CEO, Michele Brown, is also asking for an update as we rec’d a letter from 

Ms. Yank’s congressman asking for an update.  Would it be possible for you to reach out to the permitting office and 

advise on the status of the extension review?  Thanks! 

 

Margaret Piliere, Director-Finance & Development 

New Jersey Economic Development Authority 

PO Box 990 

36 West State Street 

Trenton NJ 08625 

(609) 858-6877 (office) 

(609) 209-2877 (cell) 

(609) 278-4679 (fax) 



2

mpiliere@njeda.com 
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